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  210 N Bassett St., Suite 215 / Madison, WI  53703 / 608 255-4260 / www.wisdc.org 
 

Senator Scott Fitzgerald 
Wisconsin Senate Majority Leader 
State Capitol, Room 211 South 
Madison, WI  53707 
 
June 28, 2011 
 
Dear Senator Fitzgerald,  

 
This letter is to request the following records, under the state's Open Records Law (19.31-39, Wisconsin Statutes):  
 
All redistricting maps and information controlled by your office that pertains to new legislative districts to accommodate 
population changes in Wisconsin based on the 2010 census.   
 
Please be aware that the Open Records law defines “record” to include information that is maintained on paper as well 
as electronically, such as data files and unprinted emails. Wis. Stat. § 19.32(2).  
 
Please also be aware that the Open Records law “shall be construed in every instance with the presumption of complete 
public access consistent with the conduct of governmental business. The denial of access generally is contrary to the 
public interest and only in exceptional cases can access be denied.” If you deny my request, the law requires you to do 
so in writing and state what part of the law you believe entitles you to deny my request. Wis. Stat. § 19.35(4)(a).  
 
The Open Records law states that you may charge for "the actual, necessary and direct cost" of locating records, if this 
exceeds $50, and for photocopies. The Wisconsin Department of Justice advises that copying fees under the Open 
Records law should be “around 15 cents per page and that anything in excess of 25 cents may be suspect.” Please advise 
me before processing this request if the total cost will exceed $50.  
 
As you know, the law requires you to respond to this request “as soon as practicable and without delay.”  
 
If you are not the records custodian for this information, please forward this request to the appropriate person. Also, 
please let me know if I can clarify or refine this request.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mike McCabe 
Executive Director 
Wisconsin Democracy Campaign 

 


